




Dear Friends, 

At the end of this schoolyear, Jim Young, our upper elementary teacher who 

retired this summer, walked into my office and told me that I should write 

a book on reopening the school in the midst of a global pandemic. I initially 

thought to myself, "Why would I write a book on something that so many 

schools accomplished?" The truth is, I don't know the details about how 

other schools managed. I do know that we, at the Montessori School of 

Columbia, have a community of heroes. When we were faced with a "sink or 

swim" situation, we swam the whole marathon. Yes, we made many costly 

adjustments to our campus and classrooms, which helped tremendously. 

But it is the people in our school that made the year a success. Our board 

president, Lane Meyer, will tell you more about this in her letter. 

When the world experiences a global pandemic, it's often hard to recall life 

beforehand. However, our parent education events are extremely memorable 

and tend to make lasting impressions. 

In November 2018, our school brought in the American Montessori Society's 

Living Legacy, Michael Duffy. Michael and his wife, D'Neil, authored three 

books on Montessori education, and it was a pleasure to learn from such 

giants in the Montessori world. They stressed our focus on Cosmic Education. 

Dr. Montessori believed that Cosmic Education was vital to early childhood 

education because it provides children with a framework to understand their 

world and their place within it. 

In October 2019, we brought in Dr. Derrick Gay. Derrick partners with 

organizations around the world to explore the nature of racial discourse 

and promote global citizenship. We want our students to understand 

the interconnected nature of our world, and we believe promoting these 

discussions in our community builds better leaders for our future. As many 

parents, teachers and community members stated, working with Derrick Gay 

was an opportunity of a lifetime. 

It has become abundantly clear to me that events, social or professional, 

connect people and strengthen bonds. During the two years that this report 

spans, events were frequent and spectacular. New parent parties, popsicles 

on the playground, fall festivals, watch me work nights, auctions, plays, 

grandparents' days and field trips are just a few of the occasions we have 

enjoyed in the past and plan to revel in again. These moments together 

are unforgettable. 

With so much gratitude, 

Karen Kuse 



LETTER FROM BOARD PRESIDENT 

Our days tend to have a rhythm. We sleep, wake 

and feed our families, we love, learn and grow. 

There are days that are more exciting than others, 

some better and others worse, but the basics 

remain the same. At least that was the case until 

last year when our lives ground to a halt and almost 

overnight our world became completely different. 

We've gained a new appreciation for the people 

we love and a new recognition that time is fleeting. 

We've learned how important our connections 

with others are for our mental health. Hopefully 

we've all learned that we need to listen more 

and talk less. Perhaps the most important lesson 

we've received as parents is how difficult it is to 

teach and guide our children's learning. The MSC 

community is lucky to have been in person this past 

school year with few exceptions, especially as we 

attempted with varying results to fill the teachers' 

shoes for a few months last Spring. I, for one, was 

not an effective substitute and would have failed if 

Montessori schools gave grades. We've all learned 

how amazing the teachers and administration at 

MSC are and I know that we'll be forever thankful 

for their work continuing to nurture a sense of 

community, both thru Zoom interactions and from 

six feet apart in the classrooms. This provided a 

stable foundation for our children to guide them 

through this unsettling new reality. 

While time seemed to stand still, work continued on 

campus. The teachers and administration quickly 

pivoted to provide work for home and found a way 

to make Montessori Zoom friendly. Several changes 

were made to campus to provide safe learning 

spaces both inside and out, from adding air purifiers 

and sanitation stations and procedures to building 

new classroom spaces outside like the new covered 

deck used by the Elementary building and Primary 

3's new awning. Building F (Primary 1 and 2) was 

renovated after storm damage to include an exterior 

restroom outside the playground. Our newest 
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Thank you! 

We extend our sincerest gratitude to all 

of those who contribute to MSC with an 

Annual Fund gift, in-kind gift, service and 

volunteer time. For those who donated 

to MSC's Annual Fund, your generosity 

ensures that we continue the tradition of 

providing an exceptional experience that 

prepares students to enter the world as 

independent, self-directed and civically­

engaged individuals. We are so grateful for 

the su_pport the community has shown. 
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